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research people have little knowledge about 
tsunamis, and they are also likely to 
underestimate both probability and 
consequences of such events. Moreover, their 
understanding of tsunami dynamic is significantly 
affected by media coverage (and social imagery) 
of big events such as the 2004 Sumatra Tsunami 
and the 2011 Tohoku Tsunami (Astarte, 2014). 
Other research demonstrated that despite the 
relevance of tsunami in Japanese history and 
culture, the alleged preparedness of Japanese 
people is frequently affected by serious 
misunderstanding and underestimation of 
catastrophic potential (Oki and Nakayachi, 2012). 
Given these premises, the very first data of the 
research, which is actually in progress, provide 
very interesting insights about the way people 
face with tsunami risk, their idea of event possible 
impacts and their expectation about Civil 
Protection and Scientific Institutions, both in 
terms of risk communication and mitigation 
measures. Data from such a research may provide 
a relevant framework for geo-scientists’ approach 
to public engagement, since scientists and 
research institutions must carefully shape their 
messages, relying on well-researched principled 
practices rather than on good intuition (Bostrom, 
& Löfstedt, 2003). The questionnaire is organized 
into six main sections: socio-demographic data 
and information on respondents’ territory; 
knowledge and sources of information on tsunami 
risk; contextual perception of risk posed by 
tsunamis; social representations of tsunami; role 
of cultural attitudes and worldviews; messages 
and channels to be used for tsunami early 
warning. Interviews have been administered 
between April and May 2018. During the ESC 
session in Malta, a complete account of most 
relevant data will be presented and discussed, in 
order to provide a comprehensive framework of 
methods, techniques and empirical evidence. 
 
 
ESC2018-S41-1004 
THE PERCEPTION OF SEISMIC RISK IN ITALY FROM 
2013 UP TO DAY: WHICH CHANGES OCCUR AFTER 
SOME MAJOR EARTHQUAKES IN RECENT YEARS 
La Longa Federica (1), Crescimbene Massimo* (1), 
Cerase Andrea (1) 
(1)INGV, Italy 
* massimo.crescimbene@ingv.it 
Studies of risk perception examine the judgments 
that people make when they are asked to 

characterize and evaluate hazardous activities and 
technologies (Slovic, 1987). Risk perception is a 
cognitive process involved in several daily 
activities that orients people’s behaviors on the 
impact of uncertain events. This process is both 
individual and collective; it selects and interprets 
signals related to direct observations or 
information received from others. Some 
researches highlighted that in many cases there is 
a difference between subjective risk perception 
and objective evaluation (Slovic, 1992, 2000). To 
understand risk perception it is necessary to 
consider a number of social, psychological and 
cultural ambits, as well as interaction among them 
(Wachinger & Renn, 2010). In our opinion, in 
agreement with the constructivist approach, 
seismic risk perception does not depend on the 
actual value of the seismic risk but there are 
others factors influencing it. In the specific case of 
seismic risk, the role of people perception is very 
important, especially in the absence of clear 
communication strategies. The clarity of the 
language used by mass media, scientists and 
decision-makers in communicating seismic risk to 
people is essential for a proper  
knowledge and awareness. 
This paper presents the results of the research on 
seismic risk perception in Italy, started by INGV 
researchers on funding by the DPC 2012-2015. In 
2013, we built a questionnaire to assess seismic 
risk perception, with a particular attention to 
compare hazard assessed by scientific data and 
methodology, then translated into a national law. 
The Seismic Risk Perception Questionnaire (SRP-
Q) is designed by semantic differential method, 
using opposite terms on a Likert scale to seven 
points. The questionnaire allows to obtain scores 
for five risk indicators: Hazard, Exposure, 
Vulnerability, People and Community, Earthquake 
Phenomenon. In 2015, a CATI survey was 
conducted on a statistical sample of the Italian 
population (N=4,012), its results represent a 
benchmark for the seismic risk perception in Italy. 
At the same time, from 2013 to today, we have 
gathered on the web more than 9,800 responses 
to the SRP-Q (www.terremototest.it) and these 
data allow us to make comparisons for year and 
for different reference periods, also on the basis 
of the seismic phenomena that have occurred. The 
questionnaire is given by web on a random sample 
since 2013, January 21th, to April 2018, collecting 
over 9,800 answers. In this contribution we 
compare and discuss data collected during the last 



 

 

six years (2013-2018) trying to investigate if and 
how the occurrence of strong and damaging 
earthquakes (in particular those occurred in 
Central Italy in 2016) has changed the seismic risk 
perception in some regions of Italy. We hope that 
the analysis of risk perception data is able to 
produce useful indications to design seismic risk 
reduction activities and address risk 
communication strategies. 
 
 
ESC2018-S41-1015 
COMPARISON OF PGA AND PGV BASED 
EARTHQUAKE DAMAGE ASSESSMENTS FOR 
PUBLIC SCHOOL BUILDINGS IN ISTANBUL 
Hancilar Ufuk* (1), Dede Sahin (1) 
(1)BOGAZICI UNIVERSITY, Turkey 
* hancilar@boun.edu.tr 
 
Damage assessment for public schools which were 
designed and constructed on the basis of a 
standardized project in Istanbul is presented 
under different scenario earthquakes. Analytical 
fragility functions in terms of peak ground 
acceleration and velocity (i.e. PGA and PGV) are 
used for the computation of likelihoods of 
reaching various states of damage. For this 
purpose, spatial distributions of PGA and PGV 
values for each scenario event are computed with 
ground motion predictive models. Local soil 
information in terms of shear wave propagation 
velocities (Vs,30) is also taken into account in the 
computation of ground motion. Mean damage 
ratios estimated for each case are compared and 
effects of the selected ground motion intensity 
measures on the results are discussed. 
 
 
ESC2018-S41-1019 
URBAN SEISMIC RISK REDUCTION AND 
MITIGATION STRATEGIES IN TURKEY 
Dindar Ahmet Anil* (1), Tüzün Cüneyt (1), Akinci 
Aybige (2) 
(1)GEBZE TECHNICAL UNIVERSITY, Turkey (2)INGV, 
Italy 
* adindar@gtu.edu.tr 
 
It is a well-known fact that Turkey is located on 
one of the most seismically active region. Recent 
earthquakes revealed that the building stock is 
quite vulnerable. In addition to the high number 
of casualties, the level of economical loss is a big 
thread on Turkish economy. As one of the major 

actions to mitigate the vulnerability of the building 
stock in Turkey, Turkish Government has issued a 
law titled as “The Law of Transformation of Areas 
under the Disaster Risks (Law No. 6306)” entered 
into force in 2012 (published in the Official 
Gazette of 31.5.2012, no.28309). The scope of the 
law is to determine the procedures and principles 
regarding the rehabilitation, clearance, and 
renovations of areas and buildings at disaster risks 
in accordance with relevant standards with a view 
to create healthier and safes living environment in 
the urbanized areas. The number of the expected 
building renewal is 6.5 million in all over Turkey. 
This is the largest housing project in the world as 
a part of seismic hazard mitigation. After 5 years 
of the law publicized, the preliminary goals were 
fulfilled, and the social awareness has significantly 
increased in short period. The basics of the 
procedure defined in the relevant law has been 
evaluated and a pilot project has been 
accomplished for the Turkish Ministry to provide 
the philosophy of the proposed methodology. 
Additionally, “a peer review board” has been 
established that is composed of academicians 
from earthquake engineering field to solve the 
problems revealed in the application process. As 
one of the biggest urban renewal projects in the 
world, a huge and valuable experience has been 
accumulated through these process which could 
act as a useful example for the countries with 
similar seismic risk. 
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REVISITING THE EMPIRICAL FRAGILITY 
FUNCTIONS DERIVED AFTER THE 2010 HAITI 
EARTHQUAKE 
Hancilar Ufuk* (1) 
(1)BOGAZICI UNIVERSITY, Turkey 
* hancilar@boun.edu.tr 
 
Empirical fragility functions can be derived by 
statistical processing of observational damage  
data, i.e. inventory of damaged and undamaged 
buildings, and ground motion intensity values at 
the buildings’ locations that represent the 
earthquake demand of which each building 
exposed to. Shortly after the Mw=7.0 earthquake 
that struck Haiti on January 12, 2010, the USGS 
published shaking intensity maps produced by 
ShakeMap software. These maps in combination 
with the damage data collected through field 
surveys as well as the data obtained from remote 




